Regular Monthly Meeting February 10, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 10, 2011, 10:00 AM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors, Robert Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Peters – Yes, Mr. Albertini – Yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Peters - Yes , Mr. Albertini - Yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Mr. Peters – Yes, Mr. Albertini – Yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve the Ethel Jean Proch Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Peters – Yes, Mr. Albertini – Yes.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to authorize the solicitor to proceed with the requirements for the storm water management ordinance.

Mr. Peters – Yes, Mr. Albertini – Yes.

Public Comment:

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked who would pay the officers when township police assist other communities. Mr. Phillips stated that each municipality pays for their own officers through a mutual aide agreement.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the new storm water ordinance will be the same as that of Lawrence County and will supersede the current ordinance. Mr. Allen also stated that Old Pittsburgh Road in 1938 the ditch line was lined with stone and they need to get rid of the storm water on the hill.

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that a new culvert is needed on Circle Drive. Mr. Alexander asked about roads repairs. Mr. Albertini stated that the roads will be assessed for damages and conditions, stating that we will try our best with limited resources we have along with the increasing cost of asphalt.

Mrs. Dee Holser, Gardner Stop Road, asked about Senate Bill 900. Solicitor Cilli stated that the bill will coming out April 26, 2011 and will put a greater emphasis on the property owner to correct or remove blighted areas.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer